
Kathy Tucker, Principal 

tuckerk@stjohns.k12.fl.us 

Jim Roberts, Asst.  

Principal 

Volume 90, No. 35 

May 30, 2014 

 

                                        Life At Ketterlinus….Learn-Love-Laugh 

  

STUDENT OF THE  WEEK  

 

Kindergarten:  Charles Sweeney, Reeve Power, Sean Ranick, 

Bear Starling 

1st grade: Tyson Freeman, Nathan Lott, Aemon Conlon,Eli 

Robshaw 

2nd grade: Marquice King, Matthew Strickland, Blake Furnall, 

Isiah Neuman, Landon Ringot 

3rd grade:  Aseel Asadi, Jasmine Cossette, Mia Naughton 

4th grade:   Riley Peterson 

5th grade:   Nick Magyar, Nyla DeJong 

Dear KES Volunteers, 
 
It was so nice seeing so many volunteers with their 
beach towels, sun hats, and smelling like suntan lotion 
as they boarded the buses for Reading Splash this 
week. The students were so excited to have you with 
them. The Art Show exhibits look fabulous thanks to 
our amazing student artist and  thanks to our awe-
some volunteers for hanging each and every one. We 
are so thankful for all that you do.   
We still have several special events, so please  
remember to sign-in each time you visit the school. 
Also, if grandparents, aunts, uncles and other loved 
ones are planning on attending any of the end-of-the 
–year events, please direct them to the online volun-
teer application.  
I hope to see you before the end of the school year!  
 
 
Michelle 

VPK 2014/2015 

 

Registration for the 2014/2015 school year is un-

derway! Those on our waiting list have until Fri-

day, June 9th, to complete their registration. After June 9th, reg-

istration will be on a first come/first served basis. The cost for 

our full-day VPK program is $75.00 per week. We also offer 

extended daycare for those who need childcare after school.  The 

cost for extended care is $30.00 per week. Please bring the fol-

lowing items with you to registration: a certified copy of your 

child’s birth certificate, a physical exam dated within the past 

year, a current immunization record, the “pink” certificate of 

eligibility from ECS, registration fee of $25.00 and the first two 

weeks of VPK tuition($150 + $25.00 registration fee for full day 

or $210 + $25.00 registration fee for full day PLUS Extended 

Day program). For more information, please email Stacey 

Gwaltney at gwaltns@stjohns.k12.fl.us or call her at 547-8546. 

News from Transportation 
 
The 2014/2015 bus routes are now available. Please go 
to : 
http://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/depts/transp/routes to 
confirm your child’s bus number, pick-up and drop-off location.  If 
you have any questions, please contact the district transportation office 
at 547-7810.  

School’s Out for Summer!!!!  
The last day of school for students will be Thurs-
day, June 5th.  The students will be dismissed at 

1:50p.m. 

Media Center News 
 

Our school has obtained a new collection of 67 ebook and audio-

book titles for our students.  These books can be accessed at any 

time using your computer or mobile tablets, at home. The books are 

accessed through the MackinVIA eResources portal.  If you want to 

load the MackinVIA app on mobile devices, just type MackinVIA 

in the App Store for either Apple or Android devices.  MackinVIA 

is a free app.  If using a computer,  

go to the following website to login in and type the following infor-

mation: 

 

http://www.mackinvia.com 

Type in the following: 

School:  Ketterlinus Elementary School 

User ID:     kes67 

Password:  ebook 

For a student guide for directions on use, you can go to the link be-

low: 

http://www.mackin.com/Help/VIA_Help/index.html 

Art/Science Show 
What a wonderful display of Art and  Science projects we 
have on display throughout our hallways!! We hope that 
you enjoyed the Art/Science show this week. What amazing 
artists and scientists we have!! Mr. Lewis, you did a fabulous 
job engaging your students and giving them the opportuni-
ty for their creative juices to flow.  Thank you  to all of the 
teachers for encouraging their students to delve in to every 
subject with enthusiasm. All of the projects on display  
are fantastic!!  

http://www.mackinvia.com/
http://www.mackin.com/Help/VIA_Help/index.html


*~* Dates to Remember *~ 

 
06/04    Early Release @1:50 p.m. 

06/05    5th  Grade Award Ceremony @ 10:15 a.m. 

06/05    Last Day of School—Early Dismissal @1:50 p.m. 

 

       LUNCH SCHEDULE FOR WEEK OF June 2nd  
rd 

 

                          

 

 

Tuesday 

 

Cheese or Pepperoni 

Calzonettes 

Crunchy Beef Taco 

Marinara Dipping Sauce 

Corn 

Pears 

 

Variety of Milk 

Thursday 

 

Pasta & Meatballs 

Fajita Chicken Wrap 

Spinach/Romaine 

Salad 

Sweet Green Peas 

Peaches 

Variety of Milk 

Friday 

 

 

NO SCHOOL 

Monday 
 

Chicken Quesadilla Max 

Max Cheese Sticks 

Marinara Sauce 

Steamed Broccoli 

Mandarin Oranges 

Taco Sauce 

 

Variety of Milk 

Wednesday 
 

Chicken Nuggets 

Chicken Fajita Salad 

Cherry Tomato & Celery 

Dippers 

Baked Beans 

Fresh Sliced Apples 

 

Variety of Milk 

 

Can you say AMAZING???? 
Haley has made her way in to the hills of 
West Virginia and  is halfway through her 
2100 mile hike of the  

Appalachian Trail.  This week she saw a bear cub climbing a 
tree with the momma bear close behind. Good thing  
Haley has practiced singing a “bear song” to avoid un-
friendly encounters. Make sure you ask her to sing you a 
sample! Haley is loving this adventure and each day looks 
for something new to savor. Treat yourself to wonderful 
writing and  insight in to the life of a thru hiker by follow-
ing her trail journal at www.trailjournal.com/Murphy.   

SUMMER CAMP...STAGE LEFT!!  

 

Weekly Workshops grade K-5  

$450.00/Month or $150  per class 

June 9-13    Puppet Power   9a-12p 

June 16-20  Acting FUNdamentals  9a-12p 

June 23-27  Argh! Pirates  9a-12p 

June 30-July 3 POP DIVAS  9a-12p 

Summer Musical Performance grades 3-6 

July 7-August 3 Hairy Tale Rock 9a-12p $450.00 

Call Kate Messenger:(904)377-2524 for details.  

News from the Dolphin Café 
 

Please call the cafeteria manager at 547-8551 to 
check your child’s lunch account. Any money 

left on his or her account will be applied to 
their 2014/2015  
cafeteria account.  

2nd Graders Collect the Most 
We have raised over $2232.00 this year from Box 
Tops for Education. Thank you for participating and 
for your diligence in sending the Box Tops in with your 
child.  Second graders collected the most Box Tops 

this year earning them a  popsicle party.  Please keep collecting over 
the summer so that we can start the year off strong.  A HUGE 
“thank you” to Elizabeth Masters for counting, organizing and sub-
mitting every Box Top collected.  

 

Food that is IN when school  

is OUT!  

 

Any student who is 18 years old  

or younger may receive free, nu-

tritious meals from school at the 

KES gymnasium or the Salomon 

Calhoun Center during the sum-

mer months. For information, 

call 547-8551.  

Thank you  to our P.T.O 
 

A heartfelt “thank you” goes out to our 
P.T.O. who have given so much of their time 

to KES. Each month they meet to discuss ways to best sup-
port our school and our teachers. They fundraise for train-

ings, books, supplies and many other important things 
that directly impact KES. Please consider joining P.T.O. 

next year .  If interested, please contact Amy Newman @  
newmangang@outlook.com.  


